
City of Kamiah
City Council
Meeting Minutes
May 10th, 2023 @ 6:00 PM


Mayor: Betty Heater
Council Members:  Genese Simler, James Kelly, Scott Moffett, Kaylee Hunt
Guests:  Bill Arsenault

Mayor Heater called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM
Prayer
Pledge of Allegiance

Motion to Approve Agenda was made by Council President Genese Simler and seconded by Council Member Scott Moffett. Roll Call Vote: Genese Simler aye, James Kelly aye, Scott Moffett aye, Kaylee Hunt.

Motion to Approve Consent Agenda was made by Council Member Kaylee Hunt and seconded by Council Member James Kelly. Roll Call Vote: Genese Simler aye, James Kelly aye, Scott Moffett aye, Kaylee Hunt aye.

Public Comments: There were no Public Comments

Unfinished Business: There was no Unfinished Business.

Discussion Items:
May 21st through May 27th is Emergency Medical Service Week.  Mayor Heater read the EMS Week Proclamation 

Brenda Taylor, City Clerk of Kamiah will be going to the AIC Conference in Boise Idaho. This conference will be June 21st through June 23rd.  There will be several different topics to learn about and several training opportunities.  The 3-day conference with fuel, lodging and food will be approximately $800.  Motion to approve sending Brenda to this training conference was made by Council President Genese Simler and seconded by Council Member James Kelly. Roll Call Vote: Genese Simler aye, James Kelly aye, Scott Moffett aye, Kaylee Hunt aye.

Kamiah Fire and Rescue Monthly Report for April- Bill Arsenault: KFR had 72 calls in April, 53 were emergencies, 11 were fires, 5 were transfers, and 1 was other.  KFR was unable to assist in 5 transfers due to staffing issues.

Monthly Maintenance Report- Justin Lycan: We are starting to get run off conditions with the river. This makes filter run times shorter, but it makes longer days for the operator.  There were three water leaks on Peach Street which have been repaired.  The parks are being mowed every week since the grass has been rapidly growing.  We are going to wait and fertilize after the Youth Fest in June. The park restrooms are open for the season. The Wastewater Treatment Plant had a 6-inch blower line break and was repaired. There have been changes to our new discharge permit, this requires more sampling by the city. We are having to monitor the temperature of the river both upstream and downstream.  We are going to have to purchase equipment to be compliant with these reporting requirements.  We continue to fill potholes and have purchased a pallet of asphalt mix to stay on top of this.  The street sweeper brooms have been replaced and we will start sweeping the streets early Wednesday morning.


Meeting Adjourned @ 6:08PM

Next Meeting: May 24th, 2023

“All agendas are posted in accordance with Idaho Code Title 74.” 



___________________________			        	____________________________
Betty Heater, Mayor						Brenda Taylor, City Clerk
